
Alteration to Bus Service 309/310 
Due to road closure at Station Hill, Lynton
Monday 13th June - Friday 1st July, 2022

Due to the closure of Station Hill, Lynton from 13th June - 1st July, there will 
be alterations to service 309/310.

Heading into Lynton, buses will serve Castle Hill before the town centre. The 
route in the Lynton area will therefore be Castle Hill, Lee Road, Belle View 
Avenue, Lydiate Lane, Crossmead, Lee Road, Castle Hill, Castle Hill Car Park, 
and then the normal route to Lynmouth.

Due to the extra time this takes, most buses will therefore return directly from 
Lynmouth and omit Lynton so as to ensure all stops that can be served still 
have a bus service and that train connections can be made at Barnstaple. The 
exceptions are some early morning journeys which will run as normal due to 
starting at Lynmouth.

The timetable for the service for the Lynton/Lynmouth area whilst this closure 
is in place is below:

For any enquiries please contact Filers Travel tel 01271 863819.

devonbus@devon.gov.uk

The service will run as normal over the 
rest of the route.


